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Groundwater Monitoring
Sunshine Biscuits Facility
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Dear Mr. Schalit:

This letter report presents the results of groundwater monitoring conducted 21 April 1993 at the
subject facility (Figure 1). Four wells were monitored (MW-1, MW-2, MW-3 and MW-4) (Figure
2). Analytical results were below detection limits.

The results of our work are summarized in the following:

+ Table 1 presents groundwater elevation measurements collected to date.
» Table 2 presents groundwater purging and sampling information.

+ Table 3 presents laboratory results received to date.

+ Figure 3 presents calculated groundwater elevation contours.

» Attachment I contains the standard operating procedure we employed.
« Attachment 2 contains groundwater sampling forms.

+ Attachment 3 contains the chain-of-custody forms.

+ Attachment 4 contains the laboratory data sheets.

For monitoring wells MW-1, MW-2, and MW-4, analytical parameters consisted of total petroleum
hydrocarbons as diesel (TPH-D), and benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, and xylenes (BTEX).
Analytical parameters for MW-3 consisted of total petroieum hydrocarbons as gasoline (TPH-G)
and BTEX. Samples were analyzed by Chromalab of San Ramon CA.

Purge water was contained onsite in steel drums. Because contaminants were below detection
limits, purge water will be discharged to the ground surface sometime in the near future.

Sincerely,
STREAMBORN
Colette M. Shelly

Environmental Scientist
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